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NMK BULLETIN 
February, 17, 2021, Meeting 

 
Bulletin this week by Marty Villa because Adrian Crane is refereeing an adventure race in Panama.  
Please forgive omissions or errors my hearing aids are tuned to their maximum capacity. 

 

Presiding: President Aaron rang the bell to start the meeting at 7:12AM 

 

Song: Gary Goodman 

Pledge: Somebody Started it. Everybody finished it. 

Prayer: Ken Darby — who is still praying for rain. And everybody said “Amen”. 

 

Guests: One of our newest members, Channa, brought and introduced Robby who is the 

president of the Aktion Club. 

 

Announcements: 
Lt. Governor Robert Husman announced that the DCM this month is scheduled for this Saturday at the 
American Graffiti Classic Car Museum  From 10:00 to 1:00 
Robert also announced that the Mid Year Convention will be held in Santa Rosa, CA on Mar 5th    If you 
are interested in attending call Robert immediately. 
Brent Burnside director of all things American Graffiti — announced that MJC has approved the Car 
Show happening on their West Campus on June 10 to 12  
Also Fire & Police are also all in. Even the Beer Venue is a go at this point pending some negotiations. 
The Next meeting for the Car Show team will be on Monday 2/21 at MJC West Campus at the corner 
MJC’s 4th St and B St (But this is not Modesto’s 4th and B. It doesn’t exist.) 
 
Somebody said something about Juan Carlos — but since I didn’t hear and didn’t know who to ask, you 
can fill in the blank if you know. And if you don’t know you probably don’t care anyway. 

 
Ken Darby mentioned that the Old Fishermen’s Club will hold a Car Show on July 15th  

 

Interclubs:  
Modesto Kiwanis Club — next Tuesday, February 22, 12 Noon at Papapoloni’s, 2501 Mchenry 
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Volunteer Efforts: 

What has anyone done to help the community:? 
All of us were silent this week. So no good done? 
 

Birthdays:  None reported 

 

Wedding Anniversaries:  None reported 

 

Membership anniversaries. 
Randy Cook put $10 in the pot for his 17 years as an incredibly active NMK member. 
Then John Sanders was recognized and donated generously for his 50 years of active, dedicated service. 
That’s right 5 decades since joining NMK in 1972! Everybody CHEER!! Way to go, John!! 

 

NMK Socials: 
Randy Cook announced three tentative socials … all to be finalized as COVID restrictions and good 
judgment allow:  
First and tentatively scheduled for Thursday, April 21st we have invited the Sunrise Rotary Club to a joint  
at the Museum 
Second is our annual Chili Cook-off to be held at Randy and Denise Cook’s ManCave and if the challenge 
is accepted the Sunrise Rotary may field half the cooks.  If that were to happen that may have to be held 
in May or June and do it outside as that crowd would be too large for the ManCave to accommodate it. 
Third may be a Bowling Event that proved to be a lot of fun for those participating in the past.  
Stay tuned, Sports Fans! 
 

 

Happy & Sad Bucks: 
Ana Kanbara was very happy that she was able to get a 15 passenger van 
donated by Enterprise Car Rental for the Key Club Convention in Reno. 
That’s worth several hundred dollars! Way to go, Ana! She also found a 
male chaperone to join her with that crowd of Key Clubbers for the trip.  
 
Channa King gave us a happy buck because she no longer has to wear the 
new member apron! I hope you feel like you belong, Chana. We need 
more just like you. 

 
Billy Schwartz was happy to connect with a lady on FaceBook  that 

wanted to give away a Concours d’ Elegance poster from 1987. The Mark 
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of the show was Cadillac and the artist of the poster was of course our own Jim Long  

Mike Boyd put happybucks in the bucket for a ski trip with some friends to Bend, OR — Mt Bachelor as 

well as a side-trip to the Metolius River that flows out of the mountain 30 ft wide at the headwaters. 

Beautiful! 

 

Program: 
Theresa Shepherd started a business in 2019 but when COVID-19 changed everything she was 
compelled to turn it into a non-profit called Care 2 U. It’s mission is to enhance the health of our 
communities by breaking the barriers between oral and overall health by delivering diagnostic 
preventive, and non-surgical periodontal oral care services with compassion and care to under-served 
populations. Especially including children who are under diagnosed and at high risk of periodontal 
disease which can lead to other serious health problems, like premature, births, heart attacks, & strokes, 
diabetes, Alzheimers/ dementia, respiratory diseases and cancer.  Go to www.Care2Uts.com for more 
info.  
Thanks to Theresa for an interesting program about a non-profit that is making a difference. 

 

Raffle DRAWING RESULTS 
RAFFLE Ticket Draw: 
Marble Draw Skipper had the right ticket but drew the wrong marble. 
 
Table stakes went to Gary Goodman 
Lunch Money: Lori Rosman walked away with the loot.  
 

Auction After The Action: 
We usually end here but Lori Rosman brought a beautiful, 
 luscious cake that that she offered to Auction off.  
President Aaron complied and raised $20 bucks for the 
good of the order.  
 
Until next week, ~Marty Villa 

 

Anything else for the good of the order? 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.care2uts.com/
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Adjourn:   

Remember: We are the people who make change in the community. 

President Aaron adjourned the meeting at somewhere around 8:10AM. 

 

Upcoming Programs: 

 

President: Aaron Kellums 

Vice President: Jennifer Mullen 

1st Vice president: Ana Kanbara 

2nd Vice president:  

Secretary: Lori Rosman 

Treasurer: Jim Felt 

 

Board Members: 

2019-2021 – Laura Maki, Brian Sanders, Gary Wasmund, Bob Riedel 

2020-2022 – Troy Wright, Loren Suelzle, AJ Figueroa, Ana Kanbara 


